
Sir Francis Nethersole Summary of Information – Annual Return 2020 
 

 Charity Number: 528717 – Sir Francis Nethersole’s School Foundation 
 

 Charity Number: 252829 – Ecclesiastical Charity of Sir Francis 
Nethersole 
 
 

Both of Charities are effectively run as one by the same trustees and the 
same Chairman. The aims of both charities are to provide educational and 
religious training and activities, for the young and elderly of Warwickshire – 
more specifically - Polesworth and Warton.  
 
Following the sale of the Old School at Polesworth and the letting of two of 
the properties in Warton in 2019, the Trustees were hoping to be conclude 
the reorganization of the charity scheme and be able to action new measures 
to support the beneficiaries of the Charities however COVID-19 affected this 
process and matters slowed considerably until lockdown rules eased and 
working practices returned to normal later in the year.  
 
When the new scheme is up and running the trust can move forward with 
new projects and ideas to support the local area in the specified religious and 
educational activities have been discussed amongst the Trustees.  
 
A planning application was submitted to apply for conversion of the 
redundant scout hut (school hall) in Warton into two residential dwellings 
and it is hoped that a positive outcome can be achieved – the application 
remained undetermined through 2020. 
 
Once approved and converted, the site at Warton will then be fully owned by 
the Trust and let out to residential, commercial and agricultural tenants with 
a safe return and capital value. With the rent receivable able to be reinvested 
or used for property repair and returns. 
 
Income to the charity is provided by the returns from the investment 
portfolio held in each charity’s name as well as interest on monies held in the 
bank – the investment managers have confirmed that the portfolios are 
managed on a policy that has a moderate attitude to risk.  
 
Much of the income detailed in the accounts comes from the sale of 
investments and rent from the Warton School House, with the payments 
being purchases of alternative investments. The property repair expenditure 
dropped significantly as there is only now one redundant building within the 
control of the Charity. 
 



Financially, the two charities accounts remain in a healthy position, with a 
strong portfolio of property investment, stocks & shares and a good bank 
balance. The balances boosted following the sale of The Polesworth Site in 
2019. 
 
It should be noted that on the 19th December 2019 correspondence from 
Warwickshire County Council was received to advise that they believed they 
had a ‘claim’ against some of the proceeds of sale from the Polesworth Site, 
on the basis that they previously had an interest in the site. Discussions did 
not progress before the end of the calendar year and did not continue 
through 2020 – although this may have been as a result of COVID lockdown. 


















